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053+054 Micholitz to Sander





Singapore, 23/5/1888

Messrs. F. Sander & Co., St. Albans

Dear Sir,

I arrived here the day before yesterday with approx. 4,000 [Phalaenopsis] schiller[iana] and 2,000 amabilis which I shall cultivate here and which I hope will be ready for travelling about August. The man I bought the plants from did not get all I wanted, especially schilleriana being very scarce, besides nearly two thousand having died on account of the fearful heat and dryness before I took them over. If you did not want Phalaenopsis so very badly, I would have collected them myself and remained in Manila until March of next year, but so I thought it better to hurry up so as to get you at least some! for this year. Now the question is, who shall bring these plants home ? I believe it would be better if you sent somebody to take them home, so as to enable me to go either to Burma or to the Phil. islands. I therefore beg you will let me know, either by return post or by telegram, say Manila or Burma, whether I shall bring them or you will send somebody. I believe I can be more useful to you in not coming home, but if you want me to go to Burma I beg you will renew my credit there and allow me to draw £150 in the first month. It is absolutely necessary if you want D[endrobium] thyrsiflorum & wardianum in great quantity. Last year I might have bought 20,000 thyrsiflorum but for the want of money. And if you advise credit £75 per month, of course I cannot overdraw that, of course, taken all the year round I have enough with £75 per month. But the thing is simply to have the money when it is required. In one month I may want only £20 whilst on another occasion I want more than one hundred, which is the case in Bhamo. I beg you will not misunderstand me. As far as I am personally concerned I have quite enough with £75 p.m., especially since I do not keep ponies for riding nor do I give luncheons etc. to my friends as for instance Mr. Rimann did. It is in your interest, I ask for a little more liberty and as long as you do not concede it, I beg you will not be dissatisfied if I do not send you all you want.

I have always done as much as I could.

On arriving here I found Mr. Bode very ill, he had just come out of the hospital and the doctor ordered him to return to Europe immediately. I hope nothing will happen to him on the voyage. His Phal. have suffered very much on account of his illness so that they are hardly fit to travel. The best he brings with him and the rest, about 1000- 1500, will be left here. He also brings about 300 schill. and 200 amabilis which I brought from Manila which are rooted very finely and ought to travel well.

I hear Boxall has been here and is gone to Labuan or some other place about Borneo. I shall try to find out where Saccolabium harrison[ianum] comes from and will, if possible, get it for you. Please let me know your decision as to what I  am to do as soon as possible.

Trusting you are quite well and business flourishing, I remain, dear Sir, 

Yours faithfully,

W. Micholitz

Address c/o Messrs Behn Meyer, Singapore
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